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His greatness 

 I will honour 
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 I care for others 
because we are 
persons created 
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Of all of God's gifts 
Forgiven we will rise 

And pass through Heaven's gate 
This Easter remember 
The sacrifice of a Son 

And through His resurrection 
Eternal life we have won 

This Easter I pray 

That the love of God 

 Is resurrected 

  Reborn, renewed 

 Inside your heart 
God Bless You! 

~anonymous~ 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

With the coming of Spring, we celebrate the promise of new 

life and spiritual renewal. This year, the month of April is the highpoint of the Church calendar 

with the observance of Holy Week and the celebration of Easter. At St. Gabriel the Archangel, we 

will begin with the Passion Play on Thursday, April 18th @ 1:30 pm in the Gym. Thank you to 

the Intermediate students and their teachers Mrs. Marchese, Ms. Aresta, Mrs. Amado, and Mrs. 

Rodrigues for their hard work and dedication. Easter observance continues with an Easter Mass 

on April 25th @ 10:40 am in the gym. Thank you to Father Eugene and his associates for their 

continued support and spiritual guidance. All are most welcome to attend these events.  

There are many exciting activities and events at St. Gabriel this month. On April 2nd, the school 

community celebrated World Autism Day by raising the Autism Flag and wearing ribbons donat-

ed by the Abballe Family. Thank you! This month, the annual Oral Communications competition 

at the school level will be held on April 24th. Area 3 finals will be held on April 30th at St. Mi-

chael the Archangel. We wish our students all the best. As well, we will be participating in the 

annual 20 minute clean up April 25th in the afternoon. Finally, as part of our We Create Change 

campaign, St. Gabriel will go silent on Friday, April 26th. Further details are on page 6.  

Congratulations to our Grade 2 students who received the sacrament of First Reconciliation on 

March 26th. Thank you to Ms. Conroy, Mrs. Ellero, and Mrs. Venier for their support and guid-

ance throughout the sacramental preparations. As well, we look forward to our Gr. 7s who will be 

receiving the sacrament of Confirmation on May 10th. On behalf of St. Gabriel Staff as well as the 

Administration, we hope that you and your families have a very Blessed Easter and wishing you 

all a Happy Easter Season! Yours in Catholic Education, Ms. C. Sandig, Principal 

Principal’s Message 





EASTER DATES 

 

A reminder that there will be no class 
instruction for students on Good Fri-
day April 19th and Easter Monday 
April 22nd. Classes resume on 
Tuesday April 23rd, 2019. St. Ga-
briel staff would like to wish all our 
families a happy and blessed Easter. 

 

Holy Thursday: April 18th 

Good Friday: April 19th 

Easter Sunday: April 21st 

Easter Monday: April 22nd 

 

Please join us on Wednesday April 25th as we celebrate 
Easter Mass with our school community. Mass will begin 
at 10:40 am. All St Gabriel community members are wel-
come to attend. Please check our website and the weekly 
“What’s Up?” for further details. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

With Immaculate Conception Parish 
T: 905 856-2205 F: 905 850-5589  

www.iconception.org icparish@rogers.com  

Important Upcoming Sacrament Dates 
 

Confirmation (Gr. 7): Fri. May 10th @ 7pm 
First Communion: Sun. June 2nd @ 12:30 pm 

 
Passion Play @ SGA Thurs. April  18th @ 1:30 pm 
Easter Mass @ SGA will be celebrated on Thurs-
day, April 25th @ 10:40 am in the gymnasium 

All are welcome to attend 

Catholic School Council 
Change of date: Our next Catholic School Council 
meeting is on: Wednesday, April 24th @ 7:15 pm in 
the school library. All St Gabriel community mem-
bers are welcome to attend. 

 

Anaphylaxis—Life Threatening Allergies 
 

At St. Gabriel the Archangel, we work in collaboration with the 
YCDSB, school, home and community in teaching our children and 
staff all about anaphylaxis and keeping our allergic children safe.   
St. Gabriel is a peanut/nut safe environment.   
 

Complete and total avoidance of allergens is the only 
true way to protect and preserve the life of an anaphylactic child. 
 

At St. Gabriel we are extremely proud of our parent community, 
students and staff for their dedication and commitment to ensure 
the safety of anaphylactic students.  
 
Some classrooms have children with additional food allergies.  
Students and parents have been notified of these additional foods 
that also must be strictly avoided for the safety of the allergic 
children.   
 
Please have a look at the display case in the foyer for food and 
snack alternatives.   
 
Remember: 
- not to send any peanut or nut products; 
- not to send specific products to identified classrooms; 
- to take the time to read all labels which may state “May 
contain traces of…” or “Manufactured in a facility that 
produces nut/peanut products…” 
- to remind caregivers/babysitters of our allergy policies; 
- to enforce the “no food sharing” policy with your children. 
 

With the new spring and change in weather, and in an 

effort to keep a healthy and safe school, we kindly ask 

that you keep children home when they are sick in or-

der to reduce and eliminate the spread of dis-

ease.  This is especially important as St. Gabriel is 

home to immunocompromised children.  This means 

that their immune system is impaired and therefore 

not strong enough to fight off viruses and infection the 

way a healthy child's immune system does.  Sickness 

cannot always be identified until after it is spread, but 

any effort to maintain a healthy school is appreciated. 

April Civvies Day: 
The next Civvies Day is Friday, April 26th. On that 
day, we will be collecting loonies and toonies in sup-
port of Autism Ontario. Thank you for your support 
of this worthy cause.  

Late Arrival/Early Leaves: 
Punctuality and regular attendance are contributing factors 
for overall achievement. Late arrivals in the mornings and 
early leaves at the end of the day while at times are una-
voidable, are also disruptive to student learning and cut 
into instructional time and should be avoided. 

RELEASE OF STUDENT INFORMATION 
Personal information about students is privileged and pro-
tected by law. On occasion parents will inquire about how 
a student at school has been disciplined in matters involv-
ing their own child. In the interest of student safety and 
privacy, it is inappropriate for us to discuss any child other 
than your own. We thank you for your understanding in 
this matter. 



From April 8th to April 
12th, the students of St. 
Gabriel the Archangel 
are encouraged to par-
ticipate in York Region 

Public Health’s challenge “Pause to Play”.  Children and 
youth are encouraged to put televisions, video games, 
computers and other electronic devices on pause for one 
full week. . The Canadian Paediatric Society recom-
mends limiting screen time for school aged children to 
less than two hours per day. The pause to PLAY Chal-
lenge is a great way to remind everyone to take a break 
from their screens and encourage active play outside.  
 

 

Coaches’ Corner: INTERMEDIATE BASKETBALL 
 
The Boys and Girls Intermediate Basketball teams had a great season!  No matter the outcome 
we always had fun because of our great coaches and cooperative team. We won together and 
we lost together but most importantly we played together, as a team. Our coaches trained us 
well and motivated us so that we kept our hopes up and played our best game every game. We would like to 

thank the parents and sibling for taking time from their day to attend our tournaments and also for 
coming after school hours to see our games and cheer us on, we appreciate it.  
Girls Intermediate Basketball team: Or iana .S. Alexia P. Nicoletta T. Giorgia F. Sofia DeL. 
Sophia D. Isabella. U.  Vanessa C. Stefanie.I.  Katrina M. Guiliana.I.  

Boys Intermediate Basketball Team: Aidan.P. Max. G. Joshua O. Jake R. Michael. M.  
Anthony .N. Mauricio.R.  Michael.C. Matteo .P. Gianluca .M. Alexander .S. 
Thank you to Coaches Amado and Rodrigues for their time and dedication to coaching these teams! 
We are in the process of forming the Boys and Girls Junior Basketball Teams –stay tuned! 
 

 Primary Intramural Soccer  
Indoor Primary Soccer House League, for students in grades 2 and 3 began on April 3rd during the lunch re-
cess in our school gym. Attached is a schedule for those who are participating. Thank you to the grade 7 stu-
dent volunteers who will be team captains, referees, and scorekeepers. 

Oral Communication 
 

Students in the Junior and Intermediate grades are currently hard at work, working on speeches for their class 
level competition.  Classroom teachers will forward the name of  students from each class who will compete 
in our School Level Oral Communication Competition, which will be held in our school gym on April 24th. 
The winner of our school level competition, one Junior and one Intermediate student, will compete in the Ar-
ea 3 Oral Communication Final. The Area 3 Finals will be held at St. Michael the Archangel on April 30th. 

School Driveway Safety:  
This is a reminder that it is not permitted to park on the 
fire route in front of the school yard at any time. The 
route must be clear at all times. Double parking at any 
time creates a potentially dangerous situation for students 
who must cross the driveway in order to enter or exit the 
school building. Moreover, the route needs to be clear for 
buses and emergency situations. Pylons are set up along 
the fire route for these purposes – please do not park in 
between them. Pylons also have been set up so that the 
side of the school driveway (where the fire route is) 
will be closed off to vehicles. The exit for the driveway 
will be closed as well. Additionally, please do not park on 
the left side of the driveway during drop off or pick up 
times as children are crossing the driveway. Please notify 
any caregivers who may be dropping off or picking up 
your child(dren). Those with special passes must park in 
the parking lot. If cars enter the driveway/parking lot, 
please be advised  that your car will remain in the loop in 
the parking lot until 8:55 am and 3:50 pm. Do not attempt 
to pass vehicles that are stopped and waiting in cue. 
Thank you for putting the safety of our students first! 

SWIM TO SURVIVE:  
Once again this year, the Grade 3s will be participating 
in 3 Swim to Survive swimming lessons on the follow-
ing dates: Mrs. Venier and Mr. Filipelli: Tuesdays, 
April 30, May 7, and May 14.  Mrs. Montemarano and 
Ms. Vavaroutsos: Thursdays, May 2, May 9, and May 
16. 



SGA’S Fifth Annual: Raise the Flag Event 
On Tuesday April 2nd, SGA students, staff, and family members gathered around the flagpole to watch as 
we raised the Autism Awareness Flag in honour of World Autism Day. Thank you to the Abballe Family for 
donating autism ribbons for each student.  

IT’S HAPPENING HERE AT ST. GABRIEL THE ARCHANGEL 

 
 
 
 
 

20 - Minute Make-Over   
April 25th at 2:00 p.m. 

 
Every year in April, in honour of Earth Day, 
Vaughan schools, businesses, residents, and commu-
nity groups come together to take part in Vaughan's 
20-Minute Makeover community litter clean-up. In 
2018, over 17,600 people participated in the event all 
across the City! St. Gabriel the Archangel School 
will be participating in the 20-Minute Makeover on 
April 25th at 2:00 pm.  It will take place on the 
school grounds.  
 
Thank you to Ms. Da Costa, for all of her efforts 
with our Eco School initiatives through out the 
school. 

Visit our school website regularly for events, 
school information and calendar updates. 

sga.ycdsb.ca 

 BIRTHDAY BOXES: 
From mid February to the latter part of March, the 
SGA community was busily collecting birthday 
treats and surprises—one box per class. In turn, the 
boxes are to be donated to a women’s shelter so 
that children there would be able to celebrate his or 
her birthday. This is part of the “Pay it Forward” 
campaign this year which was initiated by the sub-
diversity committee of the CSC and spearheaded 
by the head of this committee, Mrs. Lacaria. Many 
thanks! 

 
As the pictures shows, the boxes are filled and 

ready to go. Thank you to parents, students 
and staff for your  wonderful gener-
ousity!! The staff at the shelter receiving 
these boxes is very grateful. 

http://sga.ycdsb.ca/












 





Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 Raise the 

Flag Autism  

3 4 5 6 

7  8 
 

9 10  11 

 

12  
Gr. 7 Im-

munizations 

13 

14 

Palm 

Sun-

day 

15 16 
 

 

17 
 

18 
Passion Play 

@ 1:30 pm in 

the gym 

19 Good Fri-

day—No School 

20 

21 Happy 

Easter 
22 
Easter Monday 

No School 
 
 

 

23 
School  

Resumes 
 

24 
Administrative 

Professionals 

Day 

 

Oral Communi-

cations (school) 

 

25  

Easter Mass 
@10:40 am in the 
Gym 
20 minute clean 

up pm 

26  
Civvies Day 
Loonies and 
Toonies for  
Autism Ontario 
 
-We are Silent 
Day 

27 

28 29 30 Oral 

Communica-

tions Finals @ 

St. Michael the 

Archangel 

Grade 3 Swim 

to Survive Be-

gins Venier 

and Filippelli 

May 1st: 

Welcome to 

Kindergarten/

First Impres-

sions 

May 2nd: 

Swim to Sur-

vive:  

Montemarano  

& Vavaroutsos 
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